[bookmark: _GoBack]Dear Metropolitan College Student,

We hope this email finds you well and in good health. 

Yesterday, on March 18, President Bendapudi announced an additional preventative action that our university is taking to ensure the health and well-being of students residing on campus. Our Director, Dr. Tom Hardy, followed up with an email outlining the following information for residents. Both emails were sent to your university account, and pertinent information may be viewed on our regularly updated COVID-19 resource page. 

Residents of our traditional and suite-style halls are required to move out of their halls by March 29. Those who do not have an alternative housing option and must stay on campus should complete the “Housing Exception Form” by logging into the Housing Portal. We will take every measure possible to ensure that residents who complete this form are able to remain in our residence halls for the remainder of Spring 2020. 

Residents of our apartment-style halls, who are not required to move out of their halls at this time, may remain on campus throughout the entirety of their housing license agreements. 

· University Tower Apartments and Bettie Johnson Move-Out: April 29 at 10:00 a.m. 
· University Pointe and Cardinal Towne Move-Out: August 1 at 10:00 a.m. 

We understand that as a Metropolitan College student, you have an additional obligation aside from being a student here on campus. We value the commitment that you exhibit in your duties at UPS, and we realize that this commitment may mean that you will need to remain on campus beyond the standard move-out deadlines mentioned above. For Metropolitan College students, we will not require that you be enrolled in summer courses in order to be eligible for summer housing as long as you are employed with Metropolitan College throughout the duration of your stay.

Here are the steps you should take:

· If you reside in a traditional or suite, complete the “Housing Exception Form” in the Housing Portal. We are processing these forms as efficiently as possible, and you will hear back from us soon. If approved, you will remain in an on-campus residence hall until April 29.
· If you require housing beyond April 29, you may apply for summer housing by completing the Summer 2020 Housing Application in the Housing Portal. Summer housing will be located in Bettie Johnson Hall, and costs are posted on our page.

Please reach out to us with any additional questions or concerns about the above, and stay on the look-out for our COVID-19 Housing FAQ which will be posted soon on our COVID-19 resource page. 

Sincerely,

Campus Housing 







